
  

MARYLAND COMMISSION ON JUDICIAL DISABILITIES  
    

NOTICE OF SUSPENSION & HEARING CANCELLATION   

  IN THE MATTER OF JUDGE JENNIFER ETHERIDGE  

  CJD 2023-077  

    
Due to the Supreme Court of Maryland’s January 27, 2025 Order 

approving an agreement for discipline by consent, the Maryland Commission 

on Judicial Disabilities has cancelled the hearing that had been scheduled on 

April 16 and 28, 2025 to consider charges against Judge Etheridge. Pursuant 
to the Supreme Court of Maryland’s Order and agreement, Judge Etheridge is 

suspended from judicial duties without pay for 20 days, with all but five days 
of the suspension suspended, and subject to Judge Etheridge’s satisfaction of 

the corrective and remedial actions in the Order and agreement.  

  

 For further information, please contact the Government Relations and 

Public Affairs Division at 410-260-1488 or communications@mdcourts.gov.   


